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November 7, 2012
SUMMARY MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 p.m.

ROLL CALL:  PRESENT -
Robert Alcazar, Brian Angus, Lee Ann Eager, Frank Gornick (arrived at 4:20 p.m.), Keith Lovgren, Sam Norman, Joe Olivares, Jose Plascencia (arrived at 4:07 p.m.), Alice Saviez, and Lydia Zabrycki (arrived at 4:20 p.m.) 

 ABSENT -


Fely Guzman, Richard Keyes, and Justin Surratt
AGENDA CHANGES:  

None 
   ABSTENTIONS/RECUSALS/

DISCLOSURES OF

POTENTIAL CONFLICTS OF

INTEREST: 

None
STAFF/CHAIR REPORT:
Pam Lassetter, Assistant Director, Fresno Regional Workforce Investment Board (FRWIB), reported that the workplace violence incident that occurred in Fresno on November 6, 2012, took place at one of the businesses the FRWIB has been sponsoring for layoff aversion.  She stated that a condolence letter and flowers were sent on behalf of the FRWIB and that the company intends to continue participation in the lean manufacturing and strategic planning.
PUBLIC COMMENTS:

None
	Item
	Description/Action Taken

	1.
	August 1, 2012, Business and Industry Committee Meeting Minutes 

	
	NORMAN/ALCAZAR APPROVED THE AUGUST 1, 2012, BUSINESS AND INDUSTRY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES.  (UNANIMOUS)

	2.
	Items Referred by Other Committees

	
	There were no items referred by other committees.
Director Plascencia arrived (4:07 p.m.)

	3.
	Fresno Bus Rapid Transit Project

	
	At the request of FRWIB Director Sam Norman, Fresno Council of Governments’ Transit Planning Manager, John Downs, provided the Business and Industry Committee (B&I) with an overview of the Fresno Bus Rapid Transit (BRT) project, which is scheduled to be operational by July 2015.

Mr. Downs explained that the purpose of the BRT project is to address the public transportation challenges in Fresno, stating that Fresno has a very “auto-centric” environment and that Fresno’s current mode of public transportation is very slow and cumbersome.  Once completed, the BRT corridor will have 26 stops and will run a total of 13.8 miles along Blackstone Avenue, through downtown, and east to Clovis Avenue on Kings Canyon Road.  
Director Gornick arrived (4:20 p.m.)

Director Zabrycki arrived (4:20 p.m.)

Mr. Downs further explained that the BRT will improve the speed and reliability of public transporation as the buses would arrive at each station every ten (10) minutes, as opposed to every 30 minutes as it is currently with the Fresno Area Express buses.   He also reported that the buses will be 60 foot articulated (bendy) buses with three (3) doors that would open to an elevated platform so that passengers can quickly enter and exit with ease. The BRT project is estimated to cost $48 million, with $38 million being funded from the federal government and $10 million from California’s Proposition 1B funding. 

	
	This was an information item.

	4.
	Customer Satisfaction Report for Program Year 2012 - 2013

	
	Christine Nutting, Deputy Director of Human Resources/Business Services/Organizational Development, FRWIB, presented the Customer Satisfaction Report for the B&I’s recommendation to the FRWIB and noted that employer satisfaction remains at a high level.

	
	OLIVARES/ZABRYCKI RECOMMENDED THAT THE FRWIB ACCEPT THE CUSTOMER SATISFACTION REPORT FOR PROGRAM YEAR 2012 – 2013. (UNANIMOUS)

	5.
	Employer Relations Survey

	
	Ms. Nutting presented Employer Relations Survey results for the First Quarter of Program Year (PY) 2012 – 2013 for the B&I’s recommendation to the FRWIB.  Ms. Nutting stated that while survey results have remained steady at 4.9 out of 5.0 over the past several quarters, FRWIB staff does not “rest” on the 4.9 scores, but continues to look for ways to improve its quality of service and ways to better meet employers’ needs.  In that effort, FRWIB staff held an in-depth training for Business Account Specialists and Employment Readiness Specialists to review current processes and consider new ways to better ensure that the candidates referred for jobs are the best fit for the employers.

	
	EAGER/GORNICK RECOMMENDED THAT THE FRWIB ACCEPT THE EMPLOYER RELATIONS SURVEY.  (UNANIMOUS)

	6.
	Blue Tech Initiative – Cluster Expansion Update

	
	Dave Zoldoske, Executive Director for the Water Resources and Policy Institute at California State University, Fresno, provided the B&I with an update on the water cluster’s growth plan.  Mr. Zoldoske began by reviewing some of the cluster’s milestones over the past eleven (11) years, including placing 20 students in internships; leading four (4) successful export missions to Mexico and South America, generating over $5 million per year in sales for 24 U.S. firms; and receiving the 2012 “Efficient Water Infrastructure Award” from the Environmental Protection Agency.
Looking forward, Mr. Zoldoske explained the water cluster’s three (3) strategies for future growth.  The first is to encourage growth by increasing collaboration with the energy and manufacturing clusters, which share many of the same members as the water cluster.  The second strategy is to increase membership and encourage involvement of under-represented groups that deal with water-related issues.  The third strategy is to focus on the cluster members’ priorities, which have been identified as:  1) enhancing business support systems, 2) expanding workforce training and development, and 3) developing new products and systems.
Mr. Zoldoske reviewed additional activities planned to enhance water cluster growth and  address local water issues.

	
	This was an information item.

	7.
	Entrepreneur Training Update

	
	Ms. Nutting reported that because of the increase in new business start-ups due to the lack of available jobs, the FRWIB awarded $60,000 in training funds to the Central Valley Business Incubator (CVBI) to provide an entrepreneur training class.  Kirk Nagamine, Executive Director of CVBI, shared with the B&I the timeline and approach in providing this training.
Beginning in November and December of 2012, the CVBI will begin the application and selection process to select ten (10) individuals for the FRWIB-sponsored entrepreneur training class.  The class will provide participants the training and tools needed to empower them to launch a small business, understand and manage fundamental business functions, and capitalize on the business resources available to them.  Mr. Nagamine noted that participants must be Workforce Investment Act (WIA) eligible, be familiar and comfortable with business concepts, have some background or familiarity supporting their venture, and possess the capacity to start a business.  The online and classroom training will begin in January 2013, and participants will either graduate to the business incubator, or be ready to launch their business, by March 2013.
Director Gornick asked if this class is available for non-WIA individuals.  Mr. Nagamine stated that, at this time, the CVBI is focusing on the ten (10) WIA individuals, but that there are discussions to possibly include non-WIA individuals in this training, as well.  He also indicated that assuming this training is a success, the CVBI would look to provide this training again in Fresno and outlying communities.

Ms. Lassetter added that based on successful outcomes of this training, the FRWIB Adult Council may provide additional funding for future entrepreneur training classes.

Director Zabrycki asked if there is a plan in place to follow up with these ten (10) individuals in five (5) years and Ms. Lassetter stated that FRWIB staff will look at ways to provide follow-up with these individuals, but that the new business services strategy will also be in place to support these new companies.

	
	This was an information item.

	8.
	Business Services Update

	
	Ms. Nutting reported that as a result of the business obstacles identified in the FRWIB’s 2012 Employment Study, FRWIB staff has assembled a group of strategic business partners to discuss the growing needs of businesses and how to best align services, leverage resources, and communicate effectively and proactively to help support businesses, with the ultimate goal of helping them create good quality jobs.

This business services partnership (partnership), which is yet to be named, meets every two (2) weeks to discuss its priorities and opportunities for serving the local business community.  Ms. Nutting stated that the energetic and dedicated group has worked to identify gaps and redundancies in the services provided by the individual organizations making up the partnership, and have developed ways to shift the group’s resources to fill those gaps. She also stated that the group is careful to maintain each others’ individual brands and their unique product offerings.
The partnership has developed several projects to be implemented by January 2013, including:  An automated referral process to ensure timely response to business clients’ needs, establishing core shared projects with leveraged resources, and enhancing communication to businesses about the partnership and the resources and services available.
Director Zabrycki asked if there is a matrix available to show which individual agencies are involved in the partnership and Ms. Lassetter stated that that information is available on the Business Services Center website.

Director Norman asked about the training and certification process to get local small businesses classified as eligible contractors for the High Speed Rail project.  Director Eager stated that there will be training classes offered through the Economic Development Corporation serving Fresno County on November 30 and December 1, 2012.  She also indicated that the FRWIB, along with other organizations, will each send an individual to the training to become certified trainers themselves.  Currently, there is only one (1) certified trainer in Fresno.  

Ms. Nutting concluded by stating that as this partnership’s services are developed, they will reach out to other organizations to make sure they are aware that this partnership and network is in place.

	
	This was an information item.

	9.
	Rapid Response – Worker Adjustment and Retraining Notification Act Notice

	
	Tamico Thomas, Senior Outplacement/Vendor Contract Specialist, FRWIB, reported that during the First Quarter of PY 2012 - 2013, the Rapid Response team met with one (1) employer and provided information to 1,091 dislocated workers.  

	
	This was an information item.

	10.
	Referral of Agenda Items to Other Committees

	
	There were no items referred to other committees.

	11.
	February 6, 2013, Agenda Items

	
	None.

	12.
	Meeting Feedback

	
	None.

	
	The meeting was adjourned at 5:50 p.m.



